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Town of Westborough Recreation Department
Recreation Commission

	Date: Tuesday, September 3, 2024
Convened: 6:37 p.m.
	Location: Memorial Hall, Town Hall, 34 West Main St. Westborough, MA 01581

	Adjourned: 7:20 p.m.
	


			 
Committee Members Present: Chair, Beth Travis, Jennifer Kirkland, Josh Aponte, Brian Kane, Colleen Dowd, and Grethel Guzman-Ruck.
Others Present: 
Committee Members Absent: Bill Clausen, Katie Welch, and Mike Wilsker.

Sports Wall Presentation || **Jennifer Kirkland
 The Recreation Department at this time does not have good locations for a sports wall. The sports wall needs to be a walkable distance for the kids to go to after school and it seems that perhaps a location on school grounds may be best.  

Lake Chauncy Email Request || **Jennifer Kirkland
	The Recreation Department received a letter requesting that we either keep the gate door open or that we remove the fence completely because of our inability to acquire lifeguards the past few summers. The letter also mentions that the fence does not meet the waterline which makes it obsolete because people are able to walk around and that removing the fence would make the lake more accessible. In the years where the Recreation Department was not able to acquire lifeguards, we would open the beach during business hours and post signs indicating “Swim at Your Own Risk.” We also did not charge for beach tickets because we did not have lifeguards. This year, we decided to hire gate attendants who would assist in crossing beach goers across the busy street and they also served as an extra pair of eyes while the beach was open. The beach was open during 11:00am-5:00pm seven days a week once we hired gate attendants. The Recreation Commission discussed and decided that it would be a detriment to take the fence down. We are aware that beach goers can simply walk around the gate to enter the beach but the street is very busy and it may be dangerous to have children running around and possibly into the street if the fence is not there. Although we begin recruitment for lifeguards in January, Colleen suggested starting even earlier to give enough time for kids to fit their lifeguarding certification into their extracurricular schedules.

Recreation: Updates to Include Summer Programs, Golf Course || ** Jennifer Kirkland 
	We received one bid for the construction of the dog park so we will be putting out another RFP with different requirements. Fall town meeting is quickly approaching and we have an article for a cart path repair at the golf course for $25,000. Architect are also conducting a feasibility study whether to rehabilitate the golf building or to tear the building down and reconstruct it.   
 

Community Center Updates || **Jennifer Kirkland
	The Recreation Department will be closing their offices and begin moving on Wednesday, September 18, 2024 and are hoping to open our section of the community center on Tuesday, September 24, 2024. We will begin programming immediately. There will be two Charettes next week to discuss plans for the community center.  

Approve Minutes: June 4, 2024 and July 24, 2024 || VOTE
Colleen made the motion to approve the minutes from June 4, 2024 and July 24, 2024. Brian seconded the motion. The vote was unanimous 3-0-0 and the motion carried. The minutes from June 4, 2024 and July 24, 2024 were approved.


Next Meeting: Memorial Hall, October 1, 2024
	 Colleen made the motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:20 p.m. Brian seconded the motion. The vote was unanimous 3-0-0 and the motion carried. The meeting was adjourned at 7:21 p.m.


Rec. Commission approved these minutes on Tuesday, October 1, 2024. 

Respectfully Submitted,



Grethel Guzman-Ruck

